Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Flat, Blue Gates Road, Beaumont Leys
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

Some information on the safety specifications which applied to the windows in the block when they were installed. If you could forward a copy of the manufacturer’s safety features or window design that would be so helpful.
Please may I emphasise that we requested the manufacturer’s specifications for the window. Of course the maintenance could be useful but it’s the structure dimensions and safety features which are of interest. 

I just wanted to clarify that it is technical information on the mechanics of the window which we seek. I’m sure the supplier would have had to supply this prior to installation of the double glazed windows in the block. 

Answer:
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The windows in this property were installed in 2005.  The Council does not have record of whether the installation was completed by its in-house team or Contractors.  All contract information from this time has been deleted in accordance with the Council’s retention policy.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
